
  
 

 
 

 
 
 

AMS Assembly  

Thursday, March 20th, 2014 

Wallace Hall  

------------------------------------------7:00pm----------------------------------------- 

Agenda  

1. Approval of Agenda of the meeting of March 20th 2014 [Motion 1]  

2. Approval of the Minutes of the mee ting of March 6th 2014 [Motion 2]  

3. 2×ÌÈÒÌÙɀÚɯ!ÜÚÐÕÌÚÚ 

4. Guest Speaker 

a. Del Pereira- Student Care  

5. /ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- President Eril Berkok  

6. 5ÐÊÌɯ/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ 

a. Operations - Vice-President Nicola Plummer  

b. University Affa irs - Vice-President Thomas Pritchard 

7. Board of DirectoÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Chairman Rico Garcia 

8. Student SenatoÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Senator Isabelle Duchaine 

9. 1ÌÊÛÖÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Rector Nicholas Francis 

10. 2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ3ÙÜÚÛÌÌɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯ- Undergraduate Trustee Andrew A ulthouse  

11. Statements by Members 

12. Question Period 

13. New Business 

a. That the AMS Assembly ratify Tyler Lively as the Chief Returning Officer for the 2014 -

2015 year. [Motion 3 ] 

b. That the AMS Assembly ratify Scott Surphlis as the Judicial Committee Chair for the 

2014-2015 year. [Motion 4 ] 

c. That the AMS Assembly ratify  James Barsby as the Clubs Manager for the 2014-2015 

year. [Motion 5 ]  

d. That Assembly approve the Orientation Roundtable (ORT) budget for 2014, as seen on 

the Assembly Dropbox , to be included in the Campus Activities Commission budget for 

2014-2015. [Motion  6] 

e. That Assembly approve the New Exchange and Worldly Transfer Students (NEWTS) 

budget for 2014, as seen on the Assembly Dropbox , to be included in the Campus 

Activities Commission budget for 2014 -2015. [Motion 7]  

f. Motion 3: That Assembly approve the First  Years Not in Residence (FYNIRS) budget for 

2014, as seen on the Assembly Dropbox, to be included in the Campus Activities 

Commission budget for 2014-2015. [Motion 8]  

g. That the AMS Assembly appoint two members to sit on the Special Committee on 

External Al ignment. [Motion 9] 

h. That the AMS Assembly appoint one member to sit on the Norman, Ian & Lorna Rogers 

Scholarship committee. [Motion 10] 



  
 

i. That the AMS Assembly appoint two members to sit on the Sutherland Prize committee. 

[Motion 11] 

j. That the AMS Assembly appoint two members to sit on the Anti -Oppression Awards 

committee. [Motion 12] 

k. That the AMS Assembly approve the amendments to Policy Manual 1, Section 2, Part A: 

Assembly Policies, as seen in Appendix A: Assembly Volunteers. [Motion 13] 

l. That the AMS Assembly approve the amendments to the AMS Constitution, as seen in 

Appendix B: Billz & Budgets . [Motion 14 ] 

m. That the AMS Assembly approve the addition of Section 10, Assembly Finance 

Committee to the AMS Policy Manual 2, as seen in Appendix C: Assembly Finance 

Committee. [Motion 15 ] 

n. That the AMS Assembly approve the amendments to the AMS Policy Manual 1, Section 

5, Part B, as seen in Appendix D: Group Discipline Appeals Board. [Motion 16 ]  

o. That the AMS A ssembly recommends that the AMS contract the services of 

HousingAnywhere.com . [Moti on 17] 

14. Discussion Period  

a. OUSA General Assembly Policy Papers  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 
 

AMS Assembly  

Thursday, March 20th, 2014 

Wallace Hall  

-------------------------------------------7:00pm----------------------------------------- 

Motion Sheet  

 

1. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That AMS Assembly approve the agenda for the Assembly meeting of March 20th, 2014. 

2. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That AMS Assembly approve the minutes for the Assembly meeting of March 6th, 2014. 

3. Moved by: Claire Cathro  

Seconded by: Philip Lloyd  

That the AMS Assembly ratify Tyler Lively as the Chief Returning Officer for the 2014-2015 year.  

4. Moved by: Claire Cathro  

Seconded by: Philip Lloyd  

That the AMS Assembly ratify Scott Surphlis as the Judicial Committee Chair for the 2014-2015 year.  

5. Moved by: Claire Cathro  

Seconded by: Philip Lloyd  

That the AMS Assembly ratify James Barsby as the Clubs Manager for the 2014-2015 year.  

6. Moved by: Gareth Savage 

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That Assembly approve the Orientation Roundtable (ORT) budget for 2014, as seen on the Assembly 

Dropbox, to be included in the Campus Activities Commission budget for 2014-2015.  

7. Moved by: Gareth Savage 

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That Assembly approve the New Exchange and Worldly Transfer Students (NEWTS) budget for 2014, as 

seen on the Assembly Dropbox, to be included in the Campus Activities Commission budget for 2014-

2015.  

8. Moved by: Gareth Savage 

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That Assembly approve the First Years Not in Residence (FYNIRS) budget for 2014, as seen on the 

Assembly Dropbox, to be included in the Campus Activities Commission budget for 2014-2015.   

9. Moved by: Eril Berkok  

Seconded by: Kristen Olver  



  
 

That the AMS Assembly appoint two members to sit on the Special Committee on External Alignment. 

10. Moved by: Nicola Plummer  

Seconded by: Kristen Olver  

That the AMS Assembly appoint one member to sit on the Norman, Ian & Lorna Rogers Scholarship 

committee. 

11. Moved by: Michelle Williams  

Seconded by: Kristen Olver  

That the AMS Assembly appoint two members to sit on the Robert Sutherland Prize committee. 

12. Moved by: Michelle Williams  

Seconded by: Kristen Olver  

That the AMS Assembly appoint two members to sit on the Anti-Oppression Awards committee. 

13. Moved by: Claire Cathro  

Seconded by: Philip Lloyd  

That the AMS Assembly approve the amendments to Policy Manual 1, Section 2, Part A: Assembly 

Policies, as seen in Appendix A: Assembly Volunteers. 

14. Moved by: Nicola Plummer  

Seconded by: Kristen Olver  

That the AMS Assembly approve the amendments to the AMS Constitution, as seen in Appendix B: Billz 

and Budgets.  

15. Moved by: Nicola Plummer  

Seconded by: Kristen Olver  

That the AMS Assembly approve the addition of Section 10, Assembly Finance Committee to the AMS 

Policy Manual 2, as seen in Appendix C: Assembly Finance Committee.  

16. Moved by: Kristen Olver  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard  

That the AMS Assembly approve the amendments to the AMS Policy Manual 1, Section 5, Part B, as 

seen in Appendix D: Group Discipline Appeals Board. 

17. Moved by: Catherine Wright  

Seconded by: Thomas Pritchard 

That the AMS Assembly recommends that the AMS contract the services of HousingAnywhere.com. 
  



  
 

The President of the Alma Mater Society   

Eril Berkok  

March 20th, 2014 

president@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello members of Assembly! Two to go.  

 

Homecoming 2014 

 

Meetings regarding Homecoming 2014 have finally begun. Discussion has centered on numerous 

topics, including a review of Homecoming  ƖƔƕƗɀÚɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔÔÐÕÎɯÈÕËȮɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËȮɯÏÖÞɯÛÖɯÉÌÛÛÌÙɯ

provide programming that incorporates students and student/alumni interactions into the weekend. 

Several factors will influence this: fifth year reunion alumni played a larger part in HC 2013 than the 

university anticipated, and surveys of alumni revealed particularly that there is unmet demand for 

programming on Saturday night. With Homecoming now returning to a one -weekend format, we 

benefit in that any plans will be simpler to develop than before.  

 

Campus Master Plan  

 

The Campus Master Plan, the document that will guide campus physical development for the next 10+ 

years, has at long last been approved by the Board of Trustees at its March meeting. I am very pleased 

to report that there is significant i mportance placed on the preservation and potential development of 

student life space within this document. Features include: clear definition of student life space as that 

which may contain clubs, student -run services, or student governments; the preservation of quantity 

and quality of existing student life space in any potential relocations that may occur; and finally, 

numerous spaces throughout all of campus are permitted for potential development into student life 

space. There are a host of other positive themes surrounding sustainability, accessibility, relations with 

the surrounding city, and more. It is now posted for public consumption here: 

http://www.queensu.ca/cmp/home  . 

 

Senate: from now until April 3 0th 

 

A number of major issues will be coming to the Senate in time for the end of April that we must keep 

our eyes on: 

¶ Both the long-term enrolment management framework and the short term annual enrolment 

plans, particularly the enrolment numbers for the 2 015-2016 year. These have been much 

anticipated since the discussion surrounding the new residences and potential enrolment 

growth began early last year. 

¶ The much-anticipated policy for the Senate Orientation Activities Review Board, which will 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca
http://www.queensu.ca/cmp/home


  
 

finally col lect Orientation Week policy into one document, will be coming up for approval.  

¶ The procedure for the closure of programs, which has been sorely needed. 

¶ A number of significant changes to Senate procedure will be coming up for approval in March 

that alas I cannot discuss just yet. Suffice it to say, these are changes that will, among other 

things, improve efficiency, transparency, and solidify our ability to advocate.  

 

Miscellaneous  

 

Much of my past two weeks have involved me being engaged with a number of  confidential issues. 

Information on those will be forthcoming within the next few weeks - stay tuned. 

 

 

Frasier, 

Eril Berkok  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Vice-President (Operations) Report to Assembly  

Nicola Plummer  

March 20th, 2014 

vpops@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello Assembly Members,  

 

(ɯËÖÕɀÛɯÏÈÝÌɯÈÕàÛÏÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÈËËɯÛÖɯÔàɯ"&,ɯÙÌ×ÖÙÛȮɯÚÖɯ(ɯÞÐÓÓɯÙÌ×ÌÈÛɯÐÛɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜɯÏÌÙÌɯÈÕËɯÈËËɯÞÏÌÙÌɯ

necessary: I will attempt to focus this report on the projects I am hoping to complete before the end o f 

my term. Further, I have been away this past week due to family matters. I completed the majority of 

my work through email, phone and Skype ɬ such is our connected world!  

 

Student Fee Report | It is my goal before I leave office to compile a comprehensive overview of 

student fees in an accessible report that can be easily interpreted. The purpose of this report is to 

breakdown what fees student pay, to what groups they pay them to, and what value they should seek 

to gain in return. While a simple project , I hope that it will start to unravel some of the more 

complicated elements of our student fee system. 

 

Two New Restricted Funds | By the end of my term, it is my hope to have two new restricted funds 

created. The first will be the Bus-It Fund , an internally restricted fund that will house all the activity 

related to the Bus-It contract. The purpose of shifting this flow of money from the operating budget to a 

restricted fund is to mitigate the effects that the surpluses or deficits can have on the operating budget. 

The second, the AMS Membership Bursary Fund , will be an internally restricted fund that will collect 

all of the uncollected student fee money annually and distribute it to students in financial need who 

could benefit from a bursary to help pay f or student fees.  

 

MacGivillray -Brown Hall Lease | This agreement between the AMS and Athletics & Recreation was 

negotiated by my predecessor to help pay for the cost of running Mac-Brown. This building, located at 

the corner of Barrie and Earl, is a building in disrepair and to be demolished, according to the Campus 

Master Plan. The building is owned by the University, but the AMS is charged with running it, and as 

we are desperate for Student Life Space on campus, we have taken it on despite its numerous 

challenges. The agreement between the AMS and A&R is beneficial to both parties as 1) we need help 

in covering the costs to run the building as we do not use it to its full capacity and 2) A&R is also in 

desperate need of recreational space due to the lack ÖÍɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÌÕÛÙÌȭɯ3ÏÌɯÓÌÈÚÌɯÞÈÚɯÖÙÐÎÐÕÈÓÓàɯ

negotiated as a one-year agreement, but now that I am back, I will work with Jeff to reassess how it 

works for both parties. It is likely that we will have to lower the percentage of operating costs that A&R 

pays for, as they are not using the building at the usage rates they thought they would. My goal is to 

make sure the agreement is fair for both parties. 

 

Budgeting Policy | I will be working with the Commissioner of Internal Affairs and the Information 

Officer on overhauling policy pertaining to the budget so that we can update policy and ensure it is 

ÙÌÍÓÌÊÛÐÝÌɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÊÜÙÙÌÕÛɯ×ÙÈÊÛÐÊÌÚȭɯ(ɯÈÔɯÏÖ×ÐÕÎɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÐÓÓɯÊÖÔÌɯÛÖɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒɀÚɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàȭ 

 

Student Fee Cheques | I will be working to distribute the last of the s tudent fee money that was 

transferred over from the University this past week. The cheques have been cut and I am pleased that 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

this year, the process was pushed up a month. Hopefully with this extra time, we will not run into the 

problem where cheques go uncollected, beyond the groups that have already lost their student fee 

from the first distribution round.  

 

Sections 3 and 4 of Board Policy Manual | This year, the Governance Committee took on the task of 

overhauling the Board Policy Manual. We have comple ted Section 1 and it is my hope that in the next 

two weeks, I will make the time to complete my final edits to Sections 3 and 4 of the manual.  

 

AMS Operations, Financial & Administrative Manual | With the help of my intern, I am updating 

this manual which has not been put into practice internally for a number of years. I am working to 

ensure any changes in our internal operations are reflected in this document. This will be given to the 

new team to distribute to their employees as they see fit to ensure a smoother transition.  

 

Transition | Finally, Transition is the last of my projects to complete in order to ensure that Justin 

Reekie is ready and comfortable in taking on the reins of AMS Corporate! So far our transition 

meetings have been productive, with l ots of discussion on both sides of the table. I am feeling confident 

that we will be able to get through all of the topics we set out to tackle at the beginning of our 

transition.  

 

As always, I am happy to take any questions. 

 

Cha Gheill, 

 

Nicola  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  
 

Vi ce-President (University Affairs) Report to Assembly  

Thomas Pritchard  

March 20th, 2014 

vpua@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Members of Assembly, 

I hope that all is well with you and your semester has been successful thus far. Please find below a brief 

update of what I  have been working on.  

Ontario Undergraduate Student Alliance  

In a week and a half, all of our partner schools in OUSA will be in Kingston for our Spring General 

Assembly. We are working to ensure that we are ready for their arrival and the conference will be a 

success. We will be looking at three policies: International Students, Aboriginal Students, and System 

Growth. We will also have an update on one of our older papers.  

University District  

As you probably remember from one of my earlier reports, Catherine Wright has been working closely 

with the city since the City Council approved the installation of the University District street signs. 

They will go up in early April and will be accompanied by a relea se of a video campaign. On Friday, 

Catherine came to the Quality of Life Working Group to present the initial ideas for success metrics for 

the UD project. We continue to work to gain overall support of the University on this project , 

alongside the support we already have from the city.  

Clubs Insurance  

At the last Assembly, myself, Kristen Olver and Clare Bekenn put forward a discussion on insurance 

coverage for clubs. The AMS provides blanket coverage for all of not only our own activities, but our 

clubs as well. This is juxtaposed with the fact that our clubs are mostly autonomous and we have very 

little idea of their events and activities. When Annette Paul came in to her role and began to critically 

look at our insurance, it quickly became clear that this was a fairly significant issue. We are working to 

find a solution that both allows the clubs to remain self -governed, but also works for our insurance 

needs and makes sure that everyone is properly covered.  

Volunteer Gala  

Last Sunday was the AMS Volunteer Gala. Theresa Hillis and Mackenzie Biddie worked tirelessly to 

ensure that it was a great success. The Commissioners, as well as YDS and QTV gave out their 

volunteer of the year awards, and the Executive gave out the three Pan-AMS awards.  

Fraterniti es and Sororities  

I have been working with Kristen as she has been dealing with SONAD beginning to look at the Frats 

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

ÈÕËɯ2ÖÙÖÙÐÛÐÌÚɯËÌÍÌÙÙÌËɯÔÖÛÐÖÕɯÍÙÖÔɯ2ÌÕÈÛÌȭɯ+ÈÚÛɯàÌÈÙȮɯ2ÌÕÈÛÌɯÌÕËÖÙÚÌËɯÛÏÌɯ ,2ɀÚɯ×ÖÓÐÊàɯÖÕɯ%ÙÈÛÚɯÈÕËɯ

Sororities, and deferred a motion to SONAD on whether to add the issue to the Code of Conduct. The 

idea is that this would help make the guidelines and expectations more clear and transparent.  

 

Additionally,  Michelle and I continue to work on our sexual violence prevention project. We may v isit 

McGill as we have been working with them to perhaps adapt some of their programs here.   

That is just  a brief update on some of the projects. We continue to work on updating policies and many 

other projects.  Let me know if you have any questions about these issues or others! 

 

Cha Gheill, 

Thomas Pritchard 

Vice President (University Affairs)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  
 

AAC Report  to Assembly    

Allison Williams  

March 20th, 2014 

aac@ams.queensu.ca 

Hello members of Assembly,  

 

The AAC has been busy over the last few weeks! 

 

Transition | Transition between myself and my successor, Colin Zarzour, is in full swing as I look to 

ÉÙÐÕÎɯÏÐÔɯÜ×ɯÛÖɯÚ×ÌÌËɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÕàɯÐÕÛÙÐÊÈÊÐÌÚɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÑÖÉȭɯ2ÖɯÍÈÙȮɯÏÌɀÚɯËÖÐÕÎɯ×ÏÌÕÖÔÌÕÈÓÓàȭɯ(ÍɯÈÕàɯÖÍɯ

your successors are interested in getting to know him, give him a shout at newaac@ams.queensu.ca! 

3ÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒɯÏÐÚɯÛÐÔÌɯÏÈÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÚ×ÌÕÛɯÏÐÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÕÌÞɯ  "ɯÛÌÈÔȰɯÐÛɀÚɯÎÙÌÈÛɯÛÖɯÚÌÌɯÌÝÌÙàÛÏÐÕÎɯÊÖÔÐÕÎɯ

together for next year. 

 

Whatswhat.ca | I have meetings scheduled with stakeholders across the University to ensure 

everything is in place for the integration of whatswhat.ca with services such as Exambank and the 

Assignment Calculator. Concurrently, a contractor is being chosen to develop the web app. A huge 

thanks to Sean Braley for all his hard work on the IT side of this project.  

 

Interns! |  Congratulations to my wonderful interns, Sabrina Quazi and Georgie Giannopoulos, for 

being hired as AAC Deputies for next year! Currently, the 3 of us are working on a proposal fo r the 

ÐÔ×ÓÌÔÌÕÛÈÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÈɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ,ÐÊÙÖÍÐÕÈÕÊÐÕÎɯ/ÓÈÛÍÖÙÔɯÛÖɯÚÜ××ÖÙÛɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÓÖÖÒÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ×ÜÙÚÜÌɯ

ÌÕÛÙÌ×ÙÌÕÌÜÙÚÏÐ×ȭɯ6ÌɀÓÓɯÉÌɯÚÌÊÜÙÐÕÎɯÔÌÕÛÖÙÚÏÐ×ɯÛÖɯÏÌÓ×ɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯ×ÙÖ×ÖÚÈÓɯÎÌÕÌÙÈÛÐÖÕȮɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯ

some financial modelling, undertaking consultation with stu dents (that includes all of youuuu), and 

×ÐÛÊÏÐÕÎɯÈÕɯÐËÌÈɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÜÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàȭɯ3ÏÌɯÐËÌÈɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÐÚɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯÊÈÔÌɯÌÕÛÐÙÌÓàɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌÔȮɯÈÕËɯ(ɀÔɯÝÌÙàɯ

excited to have a hand in their brilliance.  

 

Student Faculty Relations Committee| Congratulations once again to the Student Faculty Relations 

Committee for putting on an incredibly successful Last Lecture event, which saw high attendance 

despite the snow storm. Thank you to Dr. Charles Molson for taking the time to put together some 

great wisdom and advice. Typically this committee would be done its activities for the year after 

ÏÖÚÛÐÕÎɯƖɯ+ÈÚÛɯ+ÌÊÛÜÙÌÚȮɯÉÜÛɯÛÏÌàɀÓÓɯÉÌɯÖÙÎÈÕÐáÐÕÎɯÈɯÛÏÐÙËɯÌÝÌÕÛɯÐÕɯÙÌÚ×ÖÕÚÌɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ×Ö×ÜÓÈÙÐÛàɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÍÐÙÚÛɯ

two!  

 

Teaching Awards Committee| Our winners have been picked, and will be revealed at the upcoming 

Teaching Awards Ceremony! The hard work and record number of nominations this committee has 

ÚÐÍÛÌËɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɯÞÐÓÓɯÊÜÓÔÐÕÈÛÌɯÐÕɯÛÏÐÚɯÌÝÌÕÛȮɯÈÕËɯ(ɀÔɯÓÖÖÒÐÕÎɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÛÖɯÙÌÊÖÎÕÐáÐÕÎɯÌßÊÌÓÓÌÕÊÌɯ

in teaching once again.  

 

University Issues Committee | This committee will be running a campaign identifying why different 

ÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÊÈÔÌɯÛÖɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚȮɯÈÕËɯÞÏÌÛÏÌÙɯÖÙɯÕÖÛɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÌËÜÊÈÛÐÖÕÈÓɯÌß×ÌÙÐÌÕÊÌɯÏÈÚɯÓÐÝÌËɯÜ×ɯÛÖɯ

Ìß×ÌÊÛÈÛÐÖÕÚȭɯ(ɀÔɯÓÖÖÒÐÕÎɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÛÖɯÚÌÌÐÕÎɯÏÖÞɯÛÏÐÚɯÊÙÌÈÛÐÝÌɯÊÈÔ×ÈÐÎÕɯÛÙÌÈÛÚɯÛÏÌɯÙÌÛÜrn students 

receive for their investment into higher education.  

mailto:aac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

 

Academic Grievance Centre | The AGC is launching a new marketing campaign and preparing for the 

exam rush! Keep an eye out for their bookmarks or posters, and email agc@ams.queensu.ca if you have 

any issues with a professor or an exam! 

 

OUSA General Assembly ɧɯ3ÏÌɯÚÌÊÖÕËɯÖÍɯ.42 ɀÚɯƖƔƕƗ-ƕƘɯ&ÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓÐÌÚɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÏÌÓËɯÈÛɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ

next weekend. The External Advocacy Coordinators and Policy Deputy have worked tirelessly to plan 

ÛÏÌɯÌÝÌÕÛȮɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯ×ÖÓÐÊàɯ×È×ÌÙÚɯÈÙÌɯÕÖÞɯÙÌÈËàɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÚÐÍÛÌËɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÉàɯËÌÓÌÎÈÛÌÚȵɯ(ɀÓÓɯÚÖÙÛɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÛÏÌɯ

highlights for Assembly as best I can. 

 

Cheers, 

Allison Williams  

  

mailto:agc@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

CAC Report to Assembly  

Gareth Savage  

March 20th, 2014 

cac@ams.queensu.ca 

 

'ÌÓÓÖɯÌÝÌÙàÖÕÌȵɯ(ɯÊÈÕɀÛɯÉÌÓÐÌÝÌɯÐÛȮɯÉÜÛɯÚÖÔÌÏÖÞɯÞÌɀÝÌɯÙÌÈÊÏÌËɯÛÏÌɯ×ÌÕÜÓÛÐÔÈÛÌɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯàÌÈÙȵɯ(ɯ

ËÖÕɀÛɯÏÈÝÌɯÔÜÊÏɯÌÓÚÌɯÛÖɯÚÈàɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÛÏÈÛȮɯ(ɯÑÜÚÛɯÊÈÕɀÛɯ×ÈÚÚɯÜ×ɯÛÏÌɯÙÈÙÌɯÖ××ÖÙÛÜÕÐÛàɯÛÖɯÜÚÌɯÛÏÌɯÞorld 

Ɂ×ÌÕÜÓÛÐÔÈÛÌȭɂɯ6ÐÛÏÖÜÛɯÍÜÙÛÏÌÙɯÈËÖȮɯÏÌÙÌɀÚɯÞÏÈÛɀÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÖÕɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ" "ȮɯÈÚɯÞÌÓÓɯÈÚɯÚÖÔÌɯ

information about the motions I will be bringing forward this week.  

 

Upcoming CAC Events 

QCE Presents: Get Hypnotized with Buzz Collins  

 QCE is back with another event! Come take a quick break from studying and be amazed by the 

one and only Buzz Collins! In addition to a great show with a purchase of the ticket, free food  will be 

provided thanks to 2ÔÖÒÌɀÚɯ/ÖÜÛÐÕÌÙÐÌɯÈÕËɯ2ÈÍÈÙÐɯ"ÈÒÌɯ!ÖÜÛÐØÜÌȵɯTHIS MEANS FREE POU TINE 

AND CUPCAKES.  Don't forget that all  proceeds go to Almost Home Kingston , a local charity that 

helps families with children in the hospital.  https://www.facebook.com/events/1400825350182691/  

 

Tickets are only $10 and they are available at the door and also from:  

- Mac-Corry: March 18-19 from 10am-6pm 

- 0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÌÕÛÙÌȯɯɯ,ÈÙÊÏɯƕƛȮɯƖƔ-21, 24 from 10am-6pm 

Catch Me If You Can (currentl y running!)  

CMIYC is happening as we speak, so for any Assembly members who are playing, watch your 

ÉÈÊÒɯÞÏÌÕɯàÖÜɯÓÌÈÝÌɯÛÖÕÐÎÏÛȱɯàÖÜɯÕÌÝÌÙɯÒÕÖÞɯÐÍɯàÖÜÙɯÛÈÙÎÌÛɯÐÚɯÞÈÐÛÐÕÎɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÎÈÓÓÌÙàȵɯ

This year we have just over 100 participants, a relatively smaller showing than previous years, 

but still lots of competition vying for the $1000 grand prize to be sure.  

University District Hockey League: Tricolour Classic 2014 (March 22 -23, Miller Hall Parking Lot)  

UDHL 2014 will be happening  March 22 -23 in Miller Hall parking lot, at which point hopefully 

most of the snow will be gone! UDHL is an annual road hockey tournament that welcomes 

ÛÌÈÔÚɯÍÙÖÔɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯȮɯ1,"Ȯɯ2Ûȭɯ+ÈÞÙÌÕÊÌɯ"ÖÓÓÌÎÌȮɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÎÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ*ÐÕÎÚÛÖÕɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȭɯ(ÕɯÛÏÌɯ

past, staff teams from Jack Astors and the City of Kingston have participated.  

1st Annual Umbrella Student Arts Festival (March 31 -April 4, Various Locations)  

3ÏÌɯÕÌÞÓàɯÍÖÙÔÌËɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ ÙÛÚɯ"ÖÜÕÊÐÓɯÏÈÚɯÊÖÕÍÐÙÔÌËɯÛÏÌɯÓÈÚÛɯÞÌÌÒɯÖÍɯÊÓÈÚÚɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯ

newly named Umbrella Student Arts Festi val! Details are still forthcoming, but the festival will 

include a number of free events, ranging from tours of Ontario Hall art studios, film screenings, 

photography workshops, and an opening reception to kick off an exciting week. Additional 

collaborati ons and programming will be confirmed in my next report.  

 

Student Arts Council Grant: Deadline extended until TUESDAY MARCH 25 

mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca
https://www.facebook.com/AlmostHomeKingston
https://www.facebook.com/events/1400825350182691/


  
 

The Student Arts Council is still accepting submissions for its first annual Student Arts Initiative Grant. 

Funding shall be allocated in support of new and existing events/ideas/projects, as well as for this 

granting period only, initiatives that have already taken place. Priority shall be given to event ideas 

that are innovative, likely to engage students in the arts and generally  thought to enhance the quality 

and diversity of campus life. Events that may link to the broader Kingston community may be 

considered. For more information, contact the AMS Student Arts Council at 

artscouncil@ams.queensu.ca or download the grant application at http://myams.org/services/financial -

assistance.aspx  

Proposed Orientation Budgets: ORT, NEWTS Week, FYNIRS Program 

As you will see f rom the agenda (and/or revised agenda), I have submitted three budgets for 

 ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɀÚɯÈ××ÙÖÝÈÓȯɯ.ÙÐÌÕÛÈÛÐÖÕɯ1ÖÜÕËÛÈÉÓÌɯȹ.13ȺȮɯ-ÌÞɯ$ßÊÏÈÕÎÌɯÈÕËɯ6ÖÙÓËÓàɯ3ÙÈÕÚÍÌÙɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯ

(NEWTs) and First Years Not In Residence (FYNIRS). These budgets are routinely submitted separately 

from the Commission budgets (which were passed in the Fall) due to the unique timeline of 

Orientation Week planning, which begins in November and picks up throughout the Winter term and 

continues through the summer. Since the majority of spending happens during the summer, these 

budgets are the first pieces of the AMS 2014-2015 budget consolidated budget, which will be included 

again in the Fall for information. These budgets are coming forth in March, however, in order to gain 

 ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɀÚɯÈ××ÙÖval for the bulk of the expenses that will be spent in the summer.  

 

A bit of background on FYNIRS, NEWTS, and ORT and the structure of each budget: 

 

FYNIRS: The FYNIRS budget encompasses the entire FYNIRS program, which includes a 3-day 

Orientation Week p rogram as well as programming throughout the year and expenses associated with 

ÛÏÌɯ%8-(12ɯ+ÖÜÕÎÌɯȹÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÌÕÛÙÌȺȭɯ3ÏÌɯ%8-(12ɯ/ÙÖÎÙÈÔɯÐÚɯÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÈÕàɯÐÕÊÖÔÐÕÎɯ

student who will not be living in Residence and serves to ease the transition to University, with an 

additional focus on what to expect while living off -campus in first year as well as introductions to 

many on campus resources. 

 

NEWTS: The NEWTS budget includes a 4-day Orientation Week program which is offered to any 

student who is ÕÌÞɯÛÖɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚȮɯÉÜÛɯÕÖÛɯÕÌÊÌÚÚÈÙÐÓàɯÕÌÞɯÛÖɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàȭɯ-$632ɯÜÚÜÈÓÓàɯÊÖÕÚÐÚÛÚɯÖÍɯ

ÌßÊÏÈÕÎÌɤÐÕÛÌÙÕÈÛÐÖÕÈÓɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚȮɯÛÙÈÕÚÍÌÙɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚȮɯÈÕËɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯÞÏÖɯÊÖÔ×ÓÌÛÌËɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÍÐÙÚÛɯ

year at the Bader International Study Centre (the Castle).  

 

ORT: ORT is the central body for Orientation Week planning, which provides administrative and 

logistical support as well as facilitates the event approval process for each of the other 9 

faculty/school/group Orientation Committees. ORT also organizes Orientation Leader T raining and 

runs the Orientation Week Mystery Concert. The various tabs on the ORT budget reflect each of the 

ÙÌÚ×ÖÕÚÐÉÐÓÐÛÐÌÚɯÞÏÐÊÏɯ.13ɯÜÕËÌÙÛÈÒÌÚȭɯ ÚɯÛÏÌɯÉÜËÎÌÛɯÙÌÍÓÌÊÛÚȮɯÖÕÌɯÖÍɯ.13ɀÚɯÔÈÐÕɯÙÖÓÌÚɯÐÚɯÛÖɯÍÈÊÐÓÐÛÈÛÌɯ

resource sharing among other Orientation Committees. The process for this, which is difficult to reflect 

mailto:artscouncil@ams.queensu.ca
http://myams.org/services/financial-assistance.aspx
http://myams.org/services/financial-assistance.aspx


  
 

in the budget, is that Orientation Committees request materials/venue bookings/vehicle rentals/etc. 

from ORT, and ORT fulfils these requests and the faculties are invoiced by ORT at the conclusion of 

Orientation Week (though this is often delayed due to the delays in receiving invoices from suppliers). 

ORT also procures sponsorship for Orientation Week, the funds of which are re-allocated across the 

Orientation Committees to subsidize their cost s to ORT. 

 

3ÏÈÛɀÚɯÈÓÓɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯÉÜËÎÌÛÚɯÍÖÙɯÕÖÞȮɯÉÜÛɯÍÌÌÓɯÍÙÌÌɯÛÖɯÈÚÒɯÔÌɯÈÕàɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚɯÉÌÍÖÙÌɯÖÙɯËÜÙÐÕÎɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯ

regarding specific details or concerns you may have. 

 

Until next time,  

 

Gareth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

CIA Report to Assembly  

Kristen Olver  

Mar ch 20th, 2014 

cia@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Assembly  

This is our last meeting in Wallace Hall for the 2013-2014 session of AMS Assembly. Our final meeting 

of the year will be on April 3 rd in Grant Hall. Tomorrow is the Ann ual General Assembly in Humphrey  

Auditorium at 8:00PM. All AMS members will have a vote - encourage your friends to come out! #ÖÕɀÛɯ

forget your student card.  

Clubs  

Currently we are preparing for club ratifications in April/May, and are transitioning the i ncoming 

"ÓÜÉÚɯ,ÈÕÈÎÌÙȭɯ+ÈÚÛɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɀÚɯËÐÚÊÜÚÚÐÖÕɯÖÕɯÊÓÜÉɯÐÕÚÜÙÈÕÊÌɯÞÈÚɯÝÈÓÜÈÉÓÌȮɯÛÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜÙɯÐÕ×ÜÛȭɯ

We are currently working with the Executive Director on updating our contracts and working on ways 

to improve this process for next year.  

Non-Academic Discipline 

The Group Discipline Review committee has met regarding the mock -case mentioned in my last report. 

The case is underway!  

The appeals body mentioned at the last Assembly is included in this agenda. I welcome any feedback 

or discussion!  

Elections & Referendum 

Nothing to report.  

Archives 

Nothing to report.  

 

CIAo,  

Kristen  

  

mailto:cia@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

CES Report to Assembly  

Colin Robinson  

March 20th, 2014 

ces@ams.queensu.ca 

 

CES Report to Assembly March 20th  

Water Audit and Washroom Renovation Business Case 

¶ Originally, the survey of the JDUC washroom facilities to assess the volume of water consumed per 

ÞÌÌÒɤàÌÈÙɯÉÌÎÈÕɯÈÚɯÈÕɯÐÕÛÌÙÕɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛȮɯÉÜÛɯÐÛɀÚɯÎÙÖÞÕɯÐÕÛÖɯÚÖÔÌÛÏÐÕÎɯÉÐÎÎÌÙ 

¶ 6ÌɀÝÌɯ×ÈÙÛÕÌÙÌËɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ$ÕÌÙÎàɯ$ÕÎÐÕÌÌÙ to assess volume of water consumed 

annually in washrooms, the associated utility cost, and what utility savings would be if washroom 

fixtures were replaced with higher efficiency industry standard  

¶ We then calculated cost of fixture retrofit to determine a n annual return on investment of ~30% or a 

~3.4 year capital recovery period based on utility savings 

¶ This information will be used to advance the case for renovating the washrooms of the JDUC, a 

building which has one of the highest occupant: washroom fac ility ratios on campus  

 

Shattering the Academic Language Barrier: Climate Science Explained 

¶ 3ÏÌɯÚ×ÌÈÒÌÙɯÚÌÙÐÌÚɯÐÚɯÎÖÐÕÎɯ×ÏÌÕÖÔÌÕÈÓÓàɯÞÌÓÓȵɯ6ÌɀÝÌɯÏÈËɯÈɯÍÜÓÓɯÏÖÜÚÌɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ2ÛÈÜÍÍÌÙɯ+ÌÈÙÕÐÕÎɯ

Commons the last two weeks, with heavy representation from the non -student Kingston 

community  

¶ 3ÏÐÚɯ,ÖÕËÈàɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯ3ÌËɯ'ÚÜɯÎÐÝÐÕÎɯÈÕɯÐÕÛÙÖËÜÊÛÖÙàɯÈËËÙÌÚÚɯÉÌÍÖÙÌɯÖÜÙɯÒÌàÕÖÛÌȮɯÈÕËɯÏÌɀÚɯÚÏÈÙÌËɯ

ÛÏÌɯÐÕÍÖÙÔÈÛÐÖÕɯÞÐÛÏɯÔÈÕàɯÖÍɯÏÐÚɯÊÖÕÚÛÐÛÜÌÕÛÚɯÝÐÈɯÏÐÚɯÚÖÊÐÈÓɯÔÌËÐÈɯÊÏÈÕÕÌÓÚȮɯÚÖɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÌß×ÌÊÛÐÕÎɯÈɯ

particularly good turn -out 

¶ Currently n egotiating deal for airing of QTV produced video -lectures on Cogeco 

 

  

mailto:cia@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

 

Coke Fund 

¶  ÈÙÖÕɯ!ÈÓÓɯÍÙÖÔɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ2ÜÚÛÈÐÕÈÉÐÓÐÛàɯÏÈÚɯÈ××ÙÖÈÊÏÌËɯÛÏÌɯ"$2ɯÌß×ÓÈÐÕÐÕÎɯÛÏÈÛɯÈÚɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

contract which Coca-Cola renewed with Hospitality Services last year, there is a ~$100 000 fund to 

promote sustainability initiatives on campus with student involvement  

¶ The initiatives they are interested in funding revolve around waste reduction, water conservation 

and emission reduction, all corporate priorities of Coca -Cola 

¶ Leah, the new CES will be sitting on a working group with the QSO, Hospitality, and likely ResSoc 

to govern how this money is spent  
 

Share The Road U-Cycle Program 

¶ A non-profit called Share the Road is launching a new program designed to 

increase cycling amongst post-secondary students across Ontario.  

¶ Through UCycle, 2ÏÈÙÌɯÛÏÌɯ1ÖÈËɯÐÚɯ×ÈÙÛÕÌÙÐÕÎɯÞÐÛÏɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚȮɯÔÜÕÐÊÐ×ÈÓɯÚÛÈÒÌÏÖÓËÌÙÚɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯÓÖÊÈÓɯ

business community to engage with students about safe cycling and to promote cycling to 

destinations on and off campus.  

¶ The program is funded by the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care  

¶ I have arranged for Leah, the new CES along with representation from Bikes and Boards to sit on 

the U-Cycle advisory committee to develop the cycling advocacy component of the CES/and of 

Bikes and Boards 

 

Sustainability Action Fund 

¶ While we are still in the process of cutting cheques/waiting for final numbers to come in from 

applicants, this will be the first year since its creation that the SAF will have been effectively 

dispersed in its entirety  

¶ Last year in march there was still $10,000 left over, in part due to a massive roll over from 2011-

2012; this 10K was given to the University Sustainability office, to fund two student internships, 

despite the fact the SO only wanted one 

¶ The success resulted in part from a promotional effort to make more demographics aware of the 

2 %ɯȹÍÖÙɯÌßÈÔ×ÓÌȮɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯÞÐÛÏɯÈɯÕÌÞɯÊÖÔÔÌÙÊÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ!ÜÚÐÕÌÚÚɯ1ÌÝÐÌÞɯÛÖɯÏÌÓ×ɯ

publish an issue focusing on sustainability and business), and in part from  the SAF committee 

playing a more active role in assisting applicants develop their projects to better speak to the 

criteria, instead of simply rejecting them.  

¶ 6ÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯÈËËÐÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÚÜÔÔÌÙɯÎÙÈÕÛÐÕÎɯ×ÌÙÐÖËɯÈ××ÙÖÝÌËɯÉàɯÈÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯÐÕɯÍÈÓÓɯƖƔƕƗȮɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÏÖ×ÐÕÎ 

to see even more, higher quality projects coming from more diverse applicants, as the SAF is able to 

accommodate more project timelines than before. 

 

Bikes and Boards 



  
 

¶ The new directors have been hired, and Leah is in the process of hiring the incoming summer 

director (see my previous report for details)  

¶ 6ÌɀÝÌɯÈÓÚÖɯÚÌÛɯÜ×ɯÈɯÍÖÙÔÈÓɯÙÌÓÈÛÐÖÕÚÏÐ×ɯÞÐÛÏɯÈɯÚÒÈÛÌÉÖÈÙËɤÓÖÕÎÉÖÈÙËɯÚÜ××ÓÐÌÙȮɯÈÓÓÖÞÐÕÎɯÜÚɯÛÖɯÔÖÙÌɯ

effectively carry wheels, bearings, hardware, griptape, and complete skatboards 

¶ 6ÌɀÝÌɯÏÈËɯÈɯÕÜÔÉÌÙɯÖÍɯÏÈÕËÔÈËÌɯÓÖÕÎÉÖÈÙËÚɯ×ÈÐÕÛÌËɯÉàɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚ- ÛÏÌàɀÙÌɯÓÖÖÒÐÕÎɯ

amazing (see below); the team is thinking of auctioning them online, instead of selling them at 

absolute prices 

 

  



  
 

MAC Report to Assembly  

Catherine Wright  

March 20th, 2014 

mac@ams.queensu.ca 

 

Hello members of Assembly,  

'ÌÙÌɀÚɯÈÕɯÜ×ËÈÛÌɯÖÕɯÞÏÈÛɀÚɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÖÕɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ, "ȯ 

 

SMART Landlord Advisory Board  

 

Last week, myself, Dan (Retail Services Director), Michael (SMART Manager), Ariel (Incoming MAC), 

and Nick ( Incoming SMART Manager) met with our SMART Landlord Advisors. It was a really 

productive meeting with great ideas from the landlords on ways to gain more contracts, and a stamp of 

approval on our new 7 -month term of operations. We are well -placed to be bringing this service back 

to the MAC; SMART will be in great hands under Ariel & Nick!  

 

Campus Safety Working Group  

 

The Campus Safety Working Group met on Wed. March 12, where we discussed the results of the 

NCHA survey on safety, and ways in which we could  ÈËËÙÌÚÚɯÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɀɯ×ÌÙÊÌ×ÛÐÖÕÚɯÖÍɯÚÈÍÌÛàɯÉÖÛÏɯÖÕɯ

and off -campus. We are working on getting painted/stencilled safety messages on the construction 

boards surrounding the new residence site, and discussing the possibility of holding focus groups to 

gain more understanding in what leads students to feel safe or unsafe. Stay tuned! 

 

Quality of Life Working Group  

 

Last week, I joined Thomas (VPUA) at a meeting of the Quality of Life Working Group, which has been 

tasked with identifying success metrics for the Un iversity District Neighbourhood Improvement Plan. 

3ÏÌɯÎÙÖÜ×ȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÐÕÊÓÜËÌÚɯÜÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯÈËÔÐÕɯÈÕËɯÊÐÛàɯÚÛÈÍÍȮɯÞÈÚɯÓÈÙÎÌÓàɯÍÈÝÖÜÙÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ ,2ɀɯ

proposed metrics which include the completion of the outlined marketing plan and a survey gaining 

ÚÛÜËÌÕÛÚɀɯÈÕËɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɀɯÍÌÌËÉÈÊÒɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÕÈÔÌȭɯ(ÍɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚɯÔÌÛÙÐÊÚɯÈÙÌɯÈËÖ×ÛÌËȮɯÛÏÌàɯ

will be evaluated in 2015 to determine whether or not to proceed with Phase 2 of the University District 

boundaries for street signs.  

 

HousingAnywhere.com  

 

As you will see  ÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÐÚɯÈÚÚÌÔÉÓàɀÚɯÈÎÌÕËÈȮɯÞÌɯÈÙÌɯ×ÙÖ×ÖÚÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÊÖÕÛÙÈÊÛɯÛÏÌɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌÚɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÚÜÉÓÌÛÛÐÕÎɯ

platform HousingAnywhere.com. In the past few weeks, I have been working closely with Jacob, 

Marketing Officer to gain feedback from students on the service. The results have indicated that 80% of 

ÙÌÚ×ÖÕËÌÕÛÚɯÉÌÓÐÌÝÌɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÐÓÐÛàɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÚɯÏÖÜÚÐÕÎɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌɯÐÚɯÐÔ×ÖÙÛÈÕÛɯÈÛɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚȮɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÏÈÚɯÓÌËɯ

us to negotiate a contract with the site owners for $1000.00 for one year, down from $5378.00. 

 

Kingston Innovators Spea kers Panel 

 

mailto:mac@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

Last Tuesday, our Kingston Opportunities Officer ran the Kingston Innovators Speakers Panel, which 

ÞÈÚɯÈɯÑÖÐÕÛɯÌÝÌÕÛɯÞÐÛÏɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ(ÕÕÖÝÈÛÐÖÕɯ"ÖÕÕÌÊÛÖÙȭɯɯ3ÏÌɯÚ×ÌÈÒÌÙÚɯÞÌÙÌɯ1ÖÉɯ6ÖÖËȮɯ"ÏÈÐÙɯÖÍɯ(ÔÈÎÐÕÌɯ

Kingston Round Table, Peng Sang Cau, CEO of Transformix Engineering Inc, and Dr. Praveen Jain, co-

founder of Sparq Systems Inc.  While we did not get the best turnout, the students who did attend 

engaged with the speakers with enthusiasm.  

 

Golden Key Award Ceremony ɬ Thurs. March 27 @10:00 AM! 

 

The Golden Key Award recipient is in the process of being verified by our Student Property 

Assessment & Dwelling Education (SPADE) committee chair, and will be announced shortly. The 

award will be given out by Mayor Mark Gerretsen at Common Ground on Thursday M arch 27th at 

10:00 AM. Come out and join us in recognizing a great landlord of the UD!  

 

 

Your MuniciPAL,  

Catherine Wright  

  



  
 

SIC Report to Assembly  

Michelle Williams  

March 20th, 2014 

sic@ams.queensu.ca 

Hello Assembly, 

Hope everyone had a lovely couple of weeks!  

Peer Support Centre Cares 

3ÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒɯÐÚɯȿ/2"ɯ"ÈÙÌÚɀɯÛÏÌɯÓÖÕÎ-awaited follow -Ü×ɯÛÖɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ3 +*2ȭɯ3ÏÌɯÞÌÌÒɯÐÚɯÍÖÊÜÚÌËɯÖÕɯÚÌÓÍ-

care and social support. There will be daily challenges to complete and prizes to be won! Check out the 

event for details. On Thursday night, there will be a speaker's event for students to share their 

experiences about mental health and social support at the Tea Room.  

The PSC received a grant from the Jack Project Initiative Fund to host a FREE safeTALK training 

session. safeTALK stands for Suicide Awareness for Everyone and is a four-hour program  to train 

individuals how to identify people with thoughts of suicide, approach them in an appropriate way and 

connect them with mental health first aid interventions. The training is interactive including videos 

and group discussion. This training is incr edibly valuable and is a great opportunity to learn how to 

support your peers. There is a capacity of 30 students ɬ email psc_outreach@ams.queensu.ca to reserve 

your spot.  

The week ends off with the MentaÓɯ'ÌÈÓÛÏɯ ÞÈÙÌÕÌÚÚɯ"ÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌɀÚɯÈÓÓ-night dance-a-ÛÏÖÕɯȿDance 

 ÞÈàɯÛÏÌɯ2ÛÐÎÔÈɀ Form teams with your friends and encourage each other to stay up all night! Snacks 

and refreshments will also be served throughout the night. There are also a number of great prizes to 

be had. Come on out and dance away the stigma of mental illness.  

March AKA (Dis)ability Awareness Month, Pride Month and Aboriginal Awareness Week!  

 ÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÐÓÐÛàɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯÏÖÚÛÌd their first event for (Dis)ability Awareness Month last week ɬ which was a 

Paralympic Screening of Canadian Sledge Hockey. Check out calendar of relevant events here AND if 

you/one of your clubs/societies/etc. are hosting an event that could coincide with issues of accessibility 

and disability email accessibility@ams.queensu.ca to have your event addÌËȵɯ*ÌÌ×ɯÈÕɯÌàÌɯÖÜÛɯÍÖÙɯ 0ɀÚɯ

upcoming poster campaign. 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ/ÙÐËÌɯ/ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯÏÈÚɯÖÙÎÈÕÐáÌËɯÈɯÕÜÔÉÌÙɯÖÍɯÌÝÌÕÛÚɯÍÖÙɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ/ÙÐËÌɯ,ÖÕÛÏȭɯ2ÖÔÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

highlights are: Pride Art Exhibition  (March 17th), Gender and Sexual Diversity Resource Fair (March 

18th), and Spoken Word: Featuring Andrea Gibson and Guests (March 21st, co-hosted by a number of 

groups including MHAC, EQuIP, and Collective Reflections). Check the full calendar of events here.   

March 17th-22nd is Aboriginal Awareness Week with events at Four Directions Aboriginal Students 

mailto:ces@ams.queensu.ca
https://www.facebook.com/events/1432922506951272/?ref=25
https://www.facebook.com/events/1416313075291011/
mailto:psc_outreach@ams.queensu.ca
https://www.facebook.com/events/684807818236892/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/events/684807818236892/?fref=ts
https://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=margaret-scott%40live.com&ctz=America%2FToronto
mailto:accessibility@ams.queensu.ca
https://www.facebook.com/events/1393434817586933/?ref=25
https://www.facebook.com/events/1443761165859272/?ref=25
https://www.facebook.com/events/1419995004915067/?ref=2&ref_dashboard_filter=upcoming
https://www.facebook.com/queensprideproject?fref=ts


  
 

Centre and 0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ-ÈÛÐÝÌɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛÚɯ ÚÚÖÊÐÈÛÐÖÕ.  

 

Collective Reflections  

We are going to print ! Our publisher came by at the end of last week with a hard -copy proof including 

all the changes we sent into him ɬ it looks fantastic and myself and the Publications Deputy, Adriana, 

signed off on the final version. Within two weeks the first edition of C ollective Reflections will be in 

our hands.  

Robert Sutherland Prize and Anti -Oppression Award  

If you would like to sit on the committee for the Robert Sutherland Prize and the Anti -Oppression 

Award, please apply! The application has been sent to Assembly Members.  

The Robert Sutherland Prize  is presented annually to a graduating and self -defined student of the 

 ÍÙÐÊÈÕɯËÐÈÚ×ÖÙÈɯÞÏÖɯÏÈÚɯÚÏÖÞÕɯÓÌÈËÌÙÚÏÐ×ɯÈÕËɯÐÕÐÛÐÈÛÐÝÌɯÈÛɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚȮɯÔÖÚÛɯÚ×ÌÊÐÍÐÊÈÓÓàɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÈÙÌÈÚɯÖÍɯ

anti-racism in the aim of creating a more inclusive campus climate. If you know a graduating student 

who deserves to be recognized for their work in the realm of anti -racist advocacy nominate them by 

April 11th by 4:00pm.  

The AMS Anti -Oppression Award presented annually to a faculty or staff member for exemplary 

https://www.facebook.com/QueensNativeStudentAssociation


  
 

commitment and initiative, both inside and outside the classroom, towards fostering a more inclusive 

campus, community, and society. Does this sound like a staff or faculty member that you know? 

Nominate them by April 11th by 4:00pm .  

Nominat ion packages for both awards can be found here.  

Collaborative Events  

6ÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯÓÈÜÕÊÏɯÖÍɯȿ6ÏÈÛɯÐÚɯ"ÖÕÚÌÕÛȳɀɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÌɯ2'1"ȮɯÛÏÌÙÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÛÞÖɯÜ×ÊÖÔÐÕÎɯ×ÜÉÓic 

appearances/events to engage students with issues surrounding sexual assault and consent. There will 

ÉÌɯÈɯÉÖÖÛÏɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÌÕÛÙÌɯÖÕɯ3ÜÌÚËÈàɯ,ÈÙÊÏɯƕƜth from 11:30-1:30 ɬ check it out! On March 28th, 

there is ȿ6ÏÈÛɯÐÚɯ"ÖÕÚÌÕÛȳɯ ɯ#ÐÚÊÜÚÚÐÖÕɀ an hour long discussion engaging with issues of consent.  

The Levana Gender Advocacy Centre is hosting an event, co-ÏÖÚÛÌËɯÉàɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ/ÙÐËÌɯ/ÙÖÑÌÊÛȮɯ 242ɯ

Equity and Diversity Commission, and t ÏÌɯ2("ȮɯÊÈÓÓÌËɯȿGender Difference, Gender Oppression and 

,ÌÕÛÈÓɯ'ÌÈÓÛÏɀ Thursday 20th @ 6:00pm.  

Equity Grants  

The granting committee met and made final gr anting decisions. We granted the following:  

$100 ɬ Good Times Diner 

$865 ɬ 0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ/ÙÐËÌɯ/ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯȹÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ&ÌÕËÌÙɯÈÕËɯ2ÌßÜÈÓɯ#ÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯ1ÌÚÖÜÙÊÌɯ%ÈÐÙɯ 

6ÌɯÖÙÐÎÐÕÈÓÓàɯÈÓÚÖɯÎÙÈÕÛÌËɯȜƕƖƙɯÛÖɯ,ÈÚÒÜÓÐÕÐÛÐÌÚɯȹÖÜÛɯÖÍɯ6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ6ÖÙÛÏɯ6ÌÌÒȺȮɯÉÜÛɯÛÏÌɯÎÙÖÜ×ɯ

informed us tha t they no longer needed the funds as the event was covered.  

Volunteers of the Year  

Congratulations to the SIC Volunteer of the Year Mark Tremblay, the current Food Centre Director. 

4ÕËÌÙɯ,ÈÙÒɀÚɯÎÜÐËÈÕÊÌɯÛÏÌɯ"ÌÕÛÙÌɯÏÈÚɯÏÈËɯÈɯÝÌÙàɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚÍÜÓɯàÌÈÙȭɯ 

Congratulations to the PSC Volunteer of the Year Cara Chen, the current Volunteer Coordinator with 

the PSC.  

Equitably yours,  

Michelle Williams  

  

http://myams.org/about-your-ams/sic-social-issues-commission/grants-applications.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/events/226125650911627/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/events/752510434774202/?ref=2&ref_dashboard_filter=upcoming
https://www.facebook.com/events/752510434774202/?ref=2&ref_dashboard_filter=upcoming


  
 

Hospitality & Safety Services Report to Assembly   

Justin Reekie  

March 20th, 2014 

hsdirector@ams.queensu.ca 

 

 

 

1. Go check out our new Coca-Cola promotion at Common Ground!  If you buy a premade and a 

Coca-Cola item, you will be entered to win a $50 gift card!  

2. If you have any feedback, check out the link at the bottom of your receipt, fill out the survey, 

and you will be entered to win an iPad Mini!  

 

 

1. United Way will be partnering with The Underground on March 28 th for a joint event! Stay 

tuned for details.  

2. If you have any feedback, check out the link at the bottom of your receipt, fill out the survey, 

and you will be entered to win an iPad Mini!  

 

 

 

1. Business as usual. 

 

 

 

 
1. Business as usual. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:hsdirector@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

Retail Services Report to Assembly   

Dan Bone 

March 20th, 2014 

retail@ams.queensu.ca 

 

 

¶ (ÛɀÚɯÑÜÚÛɯÉÜÚÐÕÌÚÚɯÈÚɯÜÚÜÈÓɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ/ȫ""ɯÛÏÌÚÌɯËÈàÚȭ 

¶ Finances, including projections for the end of the year, will be presented at the Annual Corporate 

General Meeting on Tuesday. 

 

¶ On March 25th, Tricolour will be donating 100% of clothing sal es to two groups on campus: Students 

ÍÖÙɯ6ÐÚÏÌÚɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ4ÕÐÝÌÙÚÐÛàɯÈÕËɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÖÕɯ/ÏÐÓÈÕÛÏÙÖ×àȭ 

¶ Finances, including projections for the end of the year, will be presented at the Annual Corporate 

General Meeting on Tuesday. 

 

¶ SMART will be leadin g a community clean-up on the morning of March 18 th ÍÖÓÓÖÞÐÕÎɯ2Ûȭɯ/ÈÛÙÐÊÒɀÚɯ

Day. If you would like to volunteer to help out, meet at Earl & Aberdeen at 8AM.  

¶ Finances, including projections for the end of the year, will be presented at the Annual Corporate 

General Meeting on Tuesday. 

  

mailto:retail@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

Media Services Report to Assembly   

Devin McDonald  

March 20th, 2014 

media@ams.queensu.ca 

 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ)ÖÜÙÕÈÓ 

 With the passage of the Journal administrator position the Journal will be  looking to hire for the 

position in the coming weeks  

 February sales were not quite as brisk as January though still close to what was expected 

 The Journal will be hiring its new masthead  

 

0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ35 

  We will be bring a proposal to the next board meeting to restructure the Video Factory management. 

6ÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÓÖÖÒɯÛÖɯÌÓÐÔÐÕÈÛÌɯÛÏÌɯ5ÐËÌÖɯ%ÈÊÛÖÙàɯÔÈÕÈÎÌÙɯ×ÖÚÐÛÐÖÕȮɯÙÌ×ÓÈÊÐÕÎɯÐÛɯÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÙÌÌɯɁ/ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯ

ÊÖÖÙËÐÕÈÛÖÙÚȮɂɯÞÏÐÓÌɯÖÙÎÈÕÐáÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÚÛÈÍÍɯÈÙÖÜÕËɯɯÙÌÑÌÊÛɯÛÌÈÔÚȭɯ$ÈÊÏɯÛÌÈÔɯÞÐÓÓɯÏÈÝÌɯÚÛÈÍÍɯÛÙÈÐÕÌËɯÐÕɯ

specialties from Videography and editing, to lives streaming. This will hopefully alleviate the bottle 

neck problems we experienced this year 

 The new QTV Business Manager, Katie Annand, has been hired 

 

 

Yearbook and Design Services 

Now that the External Graphics Design M anager position has been approved, we will be looking to hit 

efor the position in the coming weeks  

 

Convocation Services 

 Nothing to report  
 

QMJC 

- I will be meeting with the co -chairs to wrap up any details  

- The CAC will proceed with hiring for the chairs fo r the coming year 

  

mailto:media@ams.queensu.ca


  
 

AMS Board of Directors Report to Assembly  

Rico Garcia  

March 20th, 2014 

board@ams.queensu.ca 

None submitted.  
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Undergraduate Student Trustee Report  

Andrew Aulthouse  

March 20th, 2014 

trustee@ams.queensu.ca 

 

None submitted.  
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Student Senate Caucus Chair Report  to Assembly  

Isabelle Duchaine  

March 20th, 2014 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca   

 

None submitted.  
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Uni versity Rector Report  to Assembly  

Nicholas  Francis 

March 20th, 2014  

rector@queensu.ca 

 

None submitted.   

mailto:rector@queensu.ca


  
 

ASUS President Report to Assembly  

Scott Mason  

March 20th, 2014 

president @asus.queensu.ca   

None submitted.   



  
 

 

 

 

None submitted.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R E N O W N E D  S P I R I T ,  U N R I V A L E D  E X C E L L E N C E  



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Tyler Hennick  

/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛȮɯ0ÜÌÌÕɀÚɯ"ÖÔÔÌÙÊÌɯ2ÖÊÐÌÛà 

 
Dear Assembly Members, 

 

ComSoc Appreciation Week |  Next week is ComSoc Appreciation Week which includes daily events such as breakfast in 

Goodes, a Coffee House show, a live charity auction, as well as other events. The week culminates with our Appreciation 

Dinner on Thursday night, at which we will recognize members of the Society t hat have made outstanding contributions to our 

students this year. 

 

March Hiring |  We are have just finished Round 2 of March Hiring in which we hired co -chairs for many of our committees. 

Now we are moving into Round 3 in which over 350 positions will be hired.  

 

Internal Review |  In an effort to increase accountability for student fees, ComSoc ran a review of all student-funded 

committees. Typically ComSoc audits committees to ensure compliance with monetary policy and standards however this year 

we have started reviewing their operations as well. The outcome of this process will include feedback to all committees on areas 

of strength and potential improvement as well as certain committees being placed on a probationary year if they have severe 

underperform ance issues. 

 

Jail-N-Bail |  We are thrilled to announce that our Jail -N-Bail event raised almost $9000 for the Canadian Cancer Society. Thank 

you to everyone that was involved with the event and everyone that donated!  

 

ComSoc Mission and Vision |  A working  group is currently re -ÌÝÈÓÜÈÛÐÕÎɯ"ÖÔ2ÖÊɀÚɯÔÐÚÚÐÖÕɯÈÕËɯÝÐÚÐÖÕȭɯ ɯ×ÙÌÚÌÕÛÈÛÐÖÕɯÈÕËɯ

discussion will be held at our Assembly on March 23rd.  

 

First -Year Engagement | ComSoc is also re-evaluating the way we engage first -year students. A recommendation will come  

ÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÖÜÛÓÐÕÐÕÎɯÏÖÞɯÖÜÙɯÈ××ÙÖÈÊÏɯÛÖɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÊÈÛÐÕÎɯ"ÖÔ2ÖÊɀÚɯÊÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌÚɯËÜÙÐÕÎɯ.ÙÐÌÕÛÈÛÐÖÕɯ6ÌÌÒɯÈÕËɯÖÜÙɯÍÐÙÚÛ-year 

hiring process should change. 

 

(ÍɯàÖÜɯÏÈÝÌɯÈÕàɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚɯÖÙɯÊÖÕÊÌÙÕÚȮɯËÖɯÕÖÛɯÏÌÚÐÛÈÛÌɯÛÖɯÙÌÈÊÏɯÖÜÛɯÛÖɯÔÌɯÈÛɯÈÕàɯÛÐÔÌȭɯ#ÖÕɀÛɯÍÖÙÎÌÛɯÛÖɯÚÐÎÕɯÜp for AMS Assembly 

Lazer Tag! 

 

Cha Gheill, 
 

Tyler Hennick  

President, Commerce Society 

president@comsoc.queensu.ca 
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 Alex Marshall  

 

Hi Everyone,   

 

Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats (SWOT) Analysis  

 

I sat down with  the Strategic Planning Committee to discuss all aspects of the program.  Our first 

meeting was focused on Graduate Studies and the B.Ed Program.  The meeting to discuss Concurrent 

Education scheduled for March 12th was cancelled due to inclement weather with discussions being 

tabled until next month.  

 

Two -Year Program Changes  

Incoming CESA President Abbey Cressman and I had the chance to sit down with Isabelle Duchaine 

(the Student Senate Caucus Chair) and express some concerns we have heard and felt about the 

upcoming changes in the hopes that she might emphasize them at Senate.  Of primary concern was the 

potential disparity in degree marketability posed by the introduction of a two -year degree (i.e. two 

year degree being worth more on the job market than a one year).  We also expressed concerns that the 

Practicum Office would not be able to handle placing B.Ed Candidates and Con-Ed Students in 

practicums at peak times such as May and June.   

 

Thanks Isabelle for reaching out to us!  

CESA Extended Counci l has been hired!  

Congratulations to all of our new Extended Council members. I cannot wait to see  what you 

accomplish in your terms.  

 ________________________________________________________________ 

 ÚɯÈÓÞÈàÚȮɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌɯËÖÕɀÛɯÏÌÚÐÛÈÛÌɯÛÖɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛɯÔÌɯÐÍɯàÖÜ have any questions or concerns 

 

Alex   


